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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
SEPTEMBER 1, 2005 

COMMENTS ON HURRICANE KATRINA 
 
 Thinking Outside the Boxe would like to express our deepest 
sympathies to all of those Americans along the Gulf Coast whose lives 
have been devastatingly impacted by Hurricane Katrina.  We are deeply 
saddened by the tremendous loss of life and property along with all 
the human suffering we have witnessed in the aftermath of the 
hurricane, particularly in New Orleans and Gulfport.  Our thoughts 
are with all of those refugees who have been displaced by the events 
of the last few days.   
 

America has endured great challenges in the history of our 
nation, and our people have always risen to the occasion, especially 
when it has involved helping our fellow citizens following traumatic 
natural disasters.  Law enforcement officials, emergency medical 
teams, National Guard troops, rescue teams, clergy, and emergency 
management officials have worked tirelessly and, oftentimes, in 
horrible conditions in the last few days to help residents and 
refugees.  Their efforts are commendable, and these people deserve 
the respect and admiration of all of us.  There is much work to be 
done in the days, weeks, and months ahead.  The work will not be 
easy.  It will take the combined efforts of all Americans and our 
governments—federal, state, and local—to ensure those displaced are 
found homes and that a recovery of the Gulf Coast is affected. 

    
There have been many acts of heroism and of selfless giving, but 

in the last few days, these good deeds have been overshadowed, sadly, 
by the many intolerable acts throughout the devastated areas, 
particularly in New Orleans.  We must be cognizant of the horrible, 
squalid conditions in which the tens of thousands of refugees have 
found themselves—unsanitary conditions without sewage, lacking food 
and drinking water, limited medical care, emotionally distressed—and 
we must ask ourselves what we would do in the same circumstances.  To 
forage for the basic necessities needed to survive is only human 
instinct, and we cannot fault those in need for their actions in 
achieving those ends.  However, we cannot and should not condone the 
looting of private property for luxury items—televisions, DVD 
players, expensive shoes—and dangerous weapons that are used for 
thuggery and for assaulting law enforcement officials and those 
attempting to assist the refugees. 
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We are saddened that we are witnessing such pain and suffering 
here in America.  It is particularly difficult to accept that much of 
this suffering, particularly that in New Orleans, may have been 
prevented had appropriate emergency preparedness and planning 
measures been in effect.  However, what is done cannot be undone, and 
in retrospect, many things would likely have been done differently in 
preparation for this hurricane.  Many questions must be asked in the 
weeks ahead as to the systemic failure to prevent the dire situation 
that has unfolded in New Orleans in the aftermath of Hurricane 
Katrina—lawlessness and thuggery, inadequate advance evacuation 
procedures particularly for those without transportation or shelter 
and those who were ill, lack of emergency medical supplies and 
adequate facilities to care for the critically ill, etc.  Difficult 
questions—many that Louisiana officials would like to avoid—must be 
asked and answered, so that we can learn from the mistakes made here 
and the failures of the system.  Only by doing this will we be able 
to prevent such a situation from recurring in the future in the 
aftermath of natural disasters.        

               
 The challenges of the last few days have been significant, but 
the challenges that lie ahead are even more far-reaching and more 
difficult.  Many have already perished, and more may die in the days 
ahead.  The loss of life from this tragedy will likely be 
significant.  Though lost life cannot be recovered or rebuilt, the 
lives of those who have survived can be returned to some semblance of 
normalcy.  It will take years for the Gulf Coast to recover from the 
massive devastation wrought by Hurricane Katrina and for the 
residents to return to their way of life.  All Americans—individuals 
and corporations—must reach out to help in whatever way—large or 
small, financial or non-financial—may be possible.  No contribution 
to the recovery effort is too small—whether it is supporting the Red 
Cross, providing other financial assistance, volunteering time, etc.  
Corporate America must be as active and as charitable in this relief 
and recovery effort as the American people.  Only through concerted 
cooperation between corporate America, the American people, and our 
governments will we be able to help those in need. 

  


